Springfield Public Schools

DISTRICT RE-4

389 Tipton Street • Springfield, CO 81073

Shelly Swayne Superintendent 719-523-6654 Ginger Walker JH/HS School Principal 719-523-6522 Jerri Ann Montoya Elementary Principal 719-523-4391

Springfield to host school for 6-12 grade students on Friday, April 14. February 28, 2023

The board at Springfield School District approved an added day to the 2022-2023 school year at a special meeting on February 27. The school board approved adding Friday, April 14 to the current school year calendar for students in 6th through 12th grades. The reason for this additional day is due to days taken off during the school year for staff & student health, snow, or moving to the new 6-12 facility. The hours to meet the Colorado Department of Education's minimum requirements were lacking and required a response from Springfield Schools.

"Adding this day of 7.5 hours of typical attendance will allow our secondary school to meet the hours required", says Superintendent Shelly Swayne. The reason for targeting April 14 is to help secondary students meet CDE's testing requirements for SAT and PSAT students throughout the district. That testing schedule will be released to students and parents from February 27 to March 05.

Students PK-5 will not be required to attend, only students in grades 6-12 will be in season on April 14. If you have questions, please contact the Springfield School District offices, at 719-523-6654.